
April 2023 

 Welcome to April!  Even though we’ve 
had some really cool weather lately, we’ve 
still had some nice warm days. 
 During those warm days we have had, 
I know a lot of you have been outside looking 
at your lawns and trees.  I do want to remind 
you that if you see any potential problems in 
your landscape, you can always send me 
some pictures of the issue and I’ll attempt to 
diagnose them for you.  I can also make 
home visits as well if warranted.  My email 
address is below in the “More Information” 
section.  
 As always, feel free to call or email me 
if you have any questions. 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Roberts, 
Spencer County Extension Agent for  
Agriculture and Natural Resources  

More Information 
 As always, if you need 
more information, feel free to 
call me at 477-2217.   
You can also email me at  
broberts@uky.edu or you can visit my  
website to view archived newsletters and 
news articles.  The web address is: 
www.spencerextension.com 

Soil Sample Now 
 As we have now moved into spring, it 
is still a great time to sample your fields,  
gardens, or lawns to see what type and how 
much fertilizer you need to make the soil as 
productive as possible.  For each sample you 
want to submit, we need at least one pint 
(sandwich bag) of dry soil 4-8 inches below 
the soil surface.  Please put your name and 
sample ID (north lawn, hayfield 2, etc.) on 
each bag. 
 This is a free service provided by the 
Spencer Co. Conservation District.  Thanks 
to them for sponsoring the soil sampling  
program. 
 Our office is open normal business 
hours, but you have the option to drop off 
your samples anytime you like.   
 As you pull into our parking lot, please 
go to the right to the back of our building.  
You will then see our pavilion and on the  
pavilion, you will see a blue tub to the right 
of the double doors.  Inside the tub, you will 
find some paperwork that you will need to fill 
out so that we can properly test your soil.  
Place the paperwork and samples back into 
the tub. 
 I’ll review the results and mail them 
back to you in 2-3 weeks.   Due to the recent 
tornado and total loss of the soil testing lab in 
Princeton, all samples for Kentucky are being 
sent to Lexington so your wait time may be a 
little bit longer. 
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Farmers Market Opening 
 The Taylorsville Farmers Market 
will be opening up on Saturday, April 15 
and will be open every Saturday from 8 a.m. 
until 12:00 noon until the end of October.   
 The market is located next to Fresh 
Take Market and the Kentucky Farm Bureau 
office in Taylorsville.  I’ll have more  
information on the market in next month’s 
issue. 

 
Upcoming Meetings 
 **Pollinator Gardening—April 12, 6 
p.m.  Come and learn about some of the best 
types of plants to help our pollinator friends 
thrive in your backyard. 
PRE-REGISTRATION 
IS REQUIRED.  Please 
call our office at 477-
2217 to register or you 
can email me at  
broberts@uky.edu with 
your name and phone number and how many 
will be attending so that enough materials 
will be provided. 
 

Beekeepers Association Meetings 
 Just a quick reminder 
that the Spencer Co. Bee-
keepers Association holds 
monthly meetings at our 
office on the 2nd Tuesday 
of each month.  They begin 
at 6:30 p.m.   

 

CAIP Application Coming Up 
 As I write this newsletter, the  
application dates for the upcoming CAIP 
sign ups have not yet been announced, but 
they should be coming up in the next few 
weeks.  I’ll have the dates in my next  
newsletter or you keep an eye on the Spencer 
Co. Conservation District’s Facebook page 
as Doloras will announce when the sign up 
period is.  Her office number is 477-1157 if 
you have any questions. 
 

Gardening Tips for April 
 These tips are provided by the Purdue 
University Cooperative Extension Service.  
They can be found at:   
https://www.purdue.edu/hla/sites/
yardandgarden/publication/gardening-
calendars/ 
 
**Start seeds of warm-season plants 
(including tomatoes, peppers, eggplant, 
marigolds, zinnias, and petunias) indoors 
for transplanting later to the garden.  
**Harden off transplants started earlier in 
spring before planting outdoors. Gradually 
expose the young plants to outdoor  
conditions of wind, brighter sunlight, and 
lower moisture.  
 
**Complete pruning chores. Remove dead 
and injured branches first.  
 
**Plant seeds of cool-season crops directly 
in the garden as soon as the soil dries 
enough to be worked. When squeezed, soil 
should crumble instead of forming a ball. 
Cool-season crops that can be direct-seeded 
include peas, lettuce, spinach, carrots, beets, 
turnips, parsnips and Swiss chard.  
 
**Get your copy of our Fruit Spray  
schedule.  You can call our office to get a 
copy of it, or you can search “ID 21 UKY” 
in an internet search engine to download a 
copy of it.  It tells you what and when to 
spray and what you are spraying for. 
 
**Allow the foliage of spring-flowering 
bulbs to remain in place after blooms fade. 
Leaves manufacture the food reserves, 
which are then stored in the bulb for a  
repeat showing next year.  
 
**Plant or transplant strawberries, raspber-
ries, and other small fruit.  
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